
There has been a lot of “buzz” in the media about elections 

not being secure.  The Village and the County work with the 

Wisconsin Election Commission to make the election process 

secure.  When you are asked to vote “electronically”  at the 

polls, you are actually casting your vote onto a piece of paper 

that is put into the voting tabulator  (counter) just as a paper 

ballot is.  If you have any questions about the voting process 

you may contact Emily or Michelle at the Village Hall. 
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The Village law enforcement offic-

ers have increased traffic enforce-

ment within the Village.  Speeding 

and failure to stop at stop signs, 

will be closely monitored.  

Please drive safe, and drive as if 

you are in 

your own 

neighbor-

hood. 

Warning  

Secure Voting in the Village 
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Do you have any great pictures of the Village? 

We would love to use them as spotlights on the 
Village website! 

Please submit your pictures to  
mshramek@paddocklake.net or 

mmcintyre@paddocklake.net 

Resident Survey 
Included in the Newsletter mailing is a resi-
dent survey. Please answer the questions  
and return the survey in the self addressed 
stamped envelope. Your opinions , concerns 
and comments are appreciated. 

Have you lost keys?? 

There has been lost keys 
dropped off at the Village Hall. 
There are about  a dozen set 
of keys, car keys, boat keys 
and other keys in the “lost and 
found” at the Village Hall. 



The Village of Paddock Lake will again be con-
ducting the annual spring cleanup. This is your 
opportunity to get rid of all those things that have 
accumulated in the garage, basement, etc. 
On May 12, 2018 from 8:00A.M. until noon. there 
will be dumpsters at the public works facility at 
the east end of 62nd Street. Residents are invited 
to dispose of their unwanted items at this time. 
There will be a Village employee on site to help 
you. 
Sorry, some things are not accepted. Do not bring 
tires, paints, solvents, oil, pesticides, or any other 
hazardous material. 
Also, on May 12, 2018, the Village of Paddock Lake 
will be accepting electronics (computers, tele-
phones, printers, etc. and televisions) at NO 
charge drop off will be at the Village Public Works 
facility at 23201 62nd St., Paddock Lake. Hours of 
drop off are 8:00 am until noon. 

Spring Clean up and Electronic Waste Drop Off 

Projects for 2018 
The Village will be conducting various improve-
ments and repair projects throughout the Village 
this spring and summer. The following is a brief 
description of those projects. Please check the 
website for additional details: 

 2018 street improvement project includes 
74th St, 72nd St, 245th Ave and 61st St 

 Sanitary sewer collection system rehabilita-
tion, north central portion of village and the 
Dells subdivision 

 Tree removal 

 Storm sewer ditch line and driveway culvert 
repairs in various areas 

WE Energies                                   Will be reconstructing their elec-
trical distribution system throughout the summer 
and fall of 2018. The areas include the north cen-
tral and western areas of the Village. A WE Ener-
gies map can be found on the village website. 

Golf Carts                     The 2018 golf cart registration is in full swing.  
To be able to operate your golf carts legally on the vil-
lage road right of way you must register your golf cart 
every year with the village.  In order to register you must 
not owe any money to the village and the golf cart needs 
to be inspected by the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Depart-
ment. Please pick up a registration form at the Village 
Hall. 

 

Lake District Annual Meeting - August 18th 

Meet and Greet at 8:30 am   

BOATING REGULATIONS 
Slow-No-Wake Hours 

on Paddock Lake 
Monday  7 pm   to    10 am 

 Tuesday  Sunset   to   10 am 
 Wednesday 7 pm     to     10 am 

  Thursday  Sunset    to     10 am 
  Friday  7 pm     to      10 am 
  Saturday  7 pm      to      10 am 
  Sunday  6 pm     to      10 am 

All motorized craft move in a counterclockwise direction.  
Boats must maintain a 100-foot distance form all piers and 
buoys.  Personal watercrafts are restricted to slow-no-wake 

anytime the craft is within 200 feet of the shoreline.  Re-
port violations to police dispatch, 843-2371 

2018 BOAT LAUNCH FEES 
The boat launch fees at Paddock and Hooker lakes will 
remain the same.  The daily launch fee will be $7.00.  You 
may purchase an annual pass, for residents the cost is $35 
for one lake and $45 for both lakes.  Non-residents pay 
$40 for one lake and $55 for both lakes.   

Walk Your Socks Off   
It is time again for the Paddock 

Lake walking-jogging-running program. Join the move-
ment and help make our community healthier.  Form 
teams of 2-10 people and log miles. The program is from 
May 1 through August 31. The team with the most miles 
(averaged per person) will win the “Stinky Shoe” trophy! 
For more information and to sign up contact Carolyn 
Poole @ 262-945-0874 or cpoole52521@gmail.com 

Pesky Mosquitos 

There are several preventative steps our residents can 
take to reduce mosquitos.  The following are those 
steps: 

 Empty containers with standing water after each 
rain fall 

 Ensure that roof rain gutters are functional and 
have no standing water or wet leaves. 

 Areas in yards that hold water can be treated with 
vegetable oil or dishwashing soap at a rate of one 
table spoon per 100 square feet of standing sur-
face water. 

 Clean out wet leaves and yard waste from inside 
driveway culverts and ditch lines. 

 Trim trees and shrubs to allow sunlight to reach 
shaded areas. 

 Remove wet leaves and or vegetation from be-
neath wood frame decks and patios. 

Property Maintenance 

Violations 

Just a few things to keep in mind: 
 

 All vehicle parking shall be on hard paved or gravel 
surface. NO extended parking on lawns. 

 Trash and recycling totes and bulk garbage may not 
be placed out at roads edge sooner than 12 hours 
before scheduled pick up. 

 Temporary canvas or hooped sheds are not per-
mitted within the village. 

 All buildings must display house numbers 

 Yard waste shall NOT be placed at roads edge for 
collection except during scheduled collection peri-
od ‘s April through May and October through De-
cember. 


